Gentet, Matthias

 From:
 Pascal

 Sent:
 27 April 2017 22:00

To: Gentet, Matthias

Cc:

Subject: Application 2017/1981/P (Windmill House)

Dear Mr Gentet,

I read the application documents for Windmill House with interest and I am now writing to propose to reject the application.

- The new parking bay would negatively affect the appearance of one of the best preserved parts of Hampstead.
- The commitment to reinstate the current appearance when the current occupant moves out is a false pretence. The new occupant will probably drag their feet and possibly apply to keep it. I have observed how a house just across the road from where I live was refurbished in blatant contravention of several major and unambiguous undertakings made in the planning documents. In spite of my objections these well-documented breaches were simply retrospectively agreed anyway, and we are left with a permanent eyesore.
- A much simpler solution is at hand. Photograph 7 in the Design and Access Statement shows that Volta House and Bolton House have some off-street parking of their own. Surely they can let their elderly and long-time neighbour use part of it from time to time?

May I ask you to acknowledge receipt of my submission?

With kind regards

Pascal Dubois-Pèlerin 4c New End